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The Board met at the CIHT in London. There was an excellent turnout and a buzz of enthusiasm regarding the new research projects that have kicked off, including:
·         Asset Management Competency Framework – this work will produce guidance and a high level framework that sets out the levels of capability a highway authority should have to support effective implementation of the Code of Practice. The Board discussed competence grading, defining competence by role or activity, tools for supporting implementation, and the need for a flexible approach that can be applied to a wide range of organisational structures, large and small, across the UK.
·         Risk Based Inspector Training – this work will develop formal training for highway inspectors which will enable them to undertake risk assessments of defects on site. The group discussed how practices vary between authorities, with some moving towards the inspector doing a site-based risk assessment, while others require the inspector to follow a risk-based approach and investigatory levels that have been set by the Asset Manager. It was agreed that both approaches are appropriate and the risk-based training can support both.
·         State of the Nation report – this work will produce a high level report that summarises the current state of the nation’s roads, bridges, lighting and other highway assets. The group discussed existing data sources and what additional data needs to be collected – the annual Whole of Government Accounts asset valuation material was identified as a prime source of information and the Board will be requesting this from authorities. The group also discussed the potential for analysing funding and backlog and agreed that some high level analysis will be undertaken.

Garry Sterritt
Chair
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